


 

 

Student Success 

Carla Johnson, Dean 

● Attended HEP Graduation on Saturday, June 1, 2019. 

● Attended meeting to discuss the use of Starfish software; currently only 

viable through June 2020. Group (IT, ESP, COU faculty, Academic Support) 

agreed this is not the best use of funds given its limited capabilities. We will 

look for another platform for early alert come 2020. 

● Met with CORE IT meeting re: Ed Planner Self-Serve. 

● Took Principals/HS counselors of partner schools to lunch to discuss Panther 

Prep debrief as well as 19/20 Steps to Success facilitation. 

 
Categorical Programs 
Paul Casey, Director 

● CalWORKs staff met with Monterey County Social Service team to discuss 
Extended Subsidized Employment and Goodwill to provide program logistics 
including what is going to be required from Hartnell, the orientation process 
for the customers and also figuring out when and where the orientations 
will be held. 

● Program Assistant 1, Sarah Canter attended the Monterey County Social 
Service provide information about Hartnell College and CalWORKs 
educational opportunities. 

● EOPS Lending Library is in full force on the first day of summer classes. 
Many students are taking advantage of textbooks from the lending library 
to assist in reducing cost. 

● In the reporting week, EOPS received a total of 312 new student 
applications. Program staff are diligently processing applications to 
determine eligibility by check low-income status, units, enrolled full-time, 
educationally disadvantaged (taken remedial courses) 

 
 
College Readiness 
Laurencia Walker, Director 

● College Readiness Director met with the External Evaluators of our HSI-
Cultivamos grant on June 3, 2019 to discuss progress on grant goals and 
objectives in order for them to provide a formative assessment. The 









 

 

● Participated in a planning session with partners from the Salinas Valley 
Adult Education Consortium to discuss pathways to California residency for 
tuition purposes for current and prospective students who are 
undocumented. 

 
TRiO Program 
Manuel Bersamin, Director 

● On June 18, 2019, SSS/TRIO director participated in the Parent Advisory 
Curriculum Committee where the group discussed key elements of the 
planned curriculum. 

● On June 17, 2019, the SSS/TRIO director assisted with Upward Bound 
teambuilding. 

● On June 14, 2019, the SSS/TRIO Program concluded the first day SSS 
orientation for the incoming 80 students making up the 2019-2020 cohort.  

● On June 14, 2019, the SSS/TRIO director was interviewed by Channel 67 
Univision about the SSS/TRIO five day orientation and how the orientation 
assists the 84 new low income and first generation students to have a very 
strong bridge experience from their recent high school graduation and into 
Hartnell College. The 84 students come from all 10 feeder high schools from 
Castroville to King City. The goal is to have half the cohort come from 
Castroville to Gonzales and the other half is to come from Soledad to San 
Lucas/San Ardo/Bradley (King City). 

 
Upward Bound 
Cesar Velazquez, Director 

● Upward Bound staff completed our summer training in preparation for our 
students. We trained 10 peer mentors in a variety of topics. Staff were 
able to review workshops on establishing healthy boundaries, SAT/ACT 
Prep, QPR Training, Safe Zone Training, Tutoring techniques, team 
building training, First Aid/CPR/AED and the role of a mentor. 

● Upward Bound staff welcomed 81 students from Alisal, Everett Alvarez 
and North Salinas High School.  Students enrolled in English 1A, Ethnic 
Studies and Astronomy. 

● Upward Bound students participated in a SAT/ACT prep workshop 


